Norton Co Board of Commissioners

June 28, 2024

Convene

Commissioner Garrett Beydler called the meeting of the Norton Co Board of Commissioners to
order at 9:00 AM on June 28, 2024 at the Commission Room. Attendance: Richard Thompson,
Present; Garrett Beydler, Present; Marvin Matchett, Present.

Work Session

The commission called the meeting to order at 8:15 am for the purpose of reviewing DOC billings
and the proposed 2025 budgets.

Abigail Hom

Abigail Horn was present to review and discuss the 2025 proposed budget. The budget was
reviewed along with office and equipment needs for 2025.

Options
Andrea Cross with Options was present to give the commission a review of the programs and
services offered by their organization. Options provides services of domestic and sexual
violence crimes, safe shelter programs, outreach programs, rapid housing programs and legal
advocacy programs.

June 2024 vouchers and payroll

The commission reviewed the June 2024 vouchers and payroll. Upon review the vouchers and
payroll were approved as submitted.

County Attorney Melissa Schoen joined the meeting.

Road Department

Terry Laughlin, Norton County Road gave a general report of the department and projects/roads
being worked on. Mowers continue to operate when conditions allow.

Commissioner Matchett called for an executive session at 10:25 am for the purpose of
non-elected personnel and to include Terry Laughlin, Road supervision, Robert D. Wyatt, Clerk
and County Attorney Melissa Schoen for a period of 15 minutes. The motion was given a second
by Commissioner Thompson. Motion passed 3-0.

The commission returned to regular session at 10:40 am with no action taken as a result of the
executive session.

Budget Discussion

The commission spent the balance of the morning reviewing and adjusting the proposed 2025
budgets from departments.

June 24, 2024 minutes

A motion was made by Commissioner Matchett to approve the minutes from June 24th, 2024 with
a second from Commissioner Thompson. Motion passed.
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Adjournment
There being no further business before the Board the meeting was adjourned until 7/8/2024. The
commission minutes are not considered to be official until signed and approved by the
commission and will remain a working document until approved.
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